

C.E. PRIMARY ACADEMY (HANDSWORTH)

The Newsletter 11

24.3.22

This Newsletter is available on our Website: www.htcepa.bham.sch.uk

Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope that you have all enjoyed the sunshine that we have had this week. I certainly know that it makes me feel brighter!

Thank you to those of you who are using the Arbor App. I can see that the majority of parents have signed up to the app. Please make sure that you have your notifications on for this app as this is the way that we will be communicating with you and letting you know important day to day information about school.

Children in KS2 are able to purchase fruit on a daily basis at break time, at a cost of 20p per day. If you would like your child to have a piece of fruit you will need to send in the money on a Monday in an envelope labelled with your child's name. Children in Year 3 are asked to make a weekly donation of £2 towards the cost of taking them swimming. Please can you send this into school on a Monday morning in an envelope labelled with your child's name.

The children are due to break up for Easter on Thursday 7th April and will be returning to school on Monday 25th April. There will be a new lunch menu available on Schoolcomms over the coming days, which will start when the children return after the Easter break.

Mrs. P. Burns Headteacher

Diamond Academy Special offer!!!

Diamond Academy currently run a breakfast and after school club at Holy Trinity. They also run a holiday club and have spaces available at all of their clubs. If your child attends the breakfast and after school club they would get first choice for a FREE place at the holiday club over the Easter and summer holidays. Yes, that is FREE supervision for your chil/ren over the Easter and six weeks holiday. This is really ideal for those parents that have to work during the school holidays.

The criteria for receiving the FREE place at the holiday club is your child has to attend the breakfast or after school club at least two times each week. This offer is only for children who attend Holy Trinity CE Primary Academy.

For more information contact Dean Broomes via phone on 07880793527 or email diamondacademy@outlook.com

Mother's Day Service

It has been a really difficult couple of years and I know that we have all struggled with how different life at school has had to be . Hopefully, we have begun a journey of getting some form of normality back but this is going to have to be done slowly so that we still ensure the safety of our whole school community. Year 3 will be leading a special Mother's Day Service in school on Friday 25th March at 9.15am and we would like to take this opportunity to invite Year 3 mums to this service. As this will be our first event with parents in school we are only able to offer this to Year 3 mums and we ask that there is only one adult per child. Hopefully we will be able to invite more parents to future events.



Dates for your diary

Friday 25th March - Year 3 to lead Mothering Sunday Service in school (details included in this newsletter)

Tuesday 5th April - 10am Year 4 to lead Easter service in Church - parents welcome to join

Thursday 7th April - Children break up for Easter



Dates for the year

Thursday 7th April - Children break up for Easter

Friday 8th April - Teacher Day

Monday 11th April - Friday 22nd April - Easter holiday

Monday 25th April - Children return to school

Friday 27th May - Children break up for half term change of date

Monday 30th May - Friday 3rd June - Half term

Monday 6th June - Children return to school

Friday 22nd July - Children break up for summer holiday

Please note that children do not need to attend school on Teacher Days. These days are for staff training.